
SAFETY ADVISORY BULLETIN 
OCTOBER 7, 2016 

 
 
On Thursday, October 6th 2016, at approximately 8:11 p.m. the Fayetteville State University Police 
Department received notification that a person was observed with a handgun, on campus, at the 
crosswalk near Hackley Honor’s Hall.  The person with the handgun was described as an African 
American male, about 20 years of age, approximately 5’9”, with an approximate weight of 185 ponds 
and a muscular build.  The suspect is further described as having a narrow beard that went along his jaw 
bone and chin, and was wearing a black hoodie and black jeans.  He was armed with a black handgun. 
 
If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, please contact the Fayetteville 
State University Police Department at (910) 672-1775, or Crime Stoppers at (9100 483-
8477.  Anonymous information is welcome and can be submitted through the Fayetteville State LifeSafe 
app. 
 
Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant of those 
around them.  Your Police Department urges you to immediately report any suspicious activity or call 9-
1-1.   
 


